Special Taxicab Board Meeting Minutes

April 22, 2010
Members Present:
Sarah Singleton

Tom Crawford




Douglas Chapman

Barbara Krick



Stephen Kunselman
Tom Oldakowski
Members Absent:
None
Guests:



Officer Bill Clock, AADP
John Etter, Blue Cab

Jon Tobias, Michigan Green Cabs

Tim Tobias, Michigan Green Cabs

Betty Saleh, Select Ride

CALLED TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m. by Barbara Krick.  
OLD BUSINESS

Approval of Taxicab Board meeting minutes, March 22, 2010
Stephen Kunselman moved to approve the minutes of March 22, 2010, Doug Chapman seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS
Sarah Singleton asked that an item be added to the agenda:  A One Cab company application.

1.  Westin Cab Company Application

Officer Clock reported that he received an application from Yaqub Chaudry who is a former Metro Cab driver looking to start his own company.  The application appears to meet the requirements of the city ordinance.  
Ms. Krick moved to approve the application, Mr. Kunselman seconded.  The motion was passed.

2. A One Cab Company Application

Officer Clock reported that A One Cab is seeking approval of his company application.  He stated that the application is in accordance with the ordinance although the color and lettering on the vehicle is very similar to other vehicles licensed to other companies.  
Mr. Kunselman moved to table the application until the next meeting which would give the cab owner time to change the color and lettering on his vehicle, Mr. Chapman seconded.   The motion passed.

3. At the last Taxicab Board meeting, new taxicab stands in the downtown area was discussed by several cab drivers.  The Board asked that information be brought before them at the next meeting regarding proposed stands in the area of concern (Maynard/Liberty and Church Street).   Officer Clock handed out a scale map diagram of the Maynard/Liberty Street area to be considered for a new taxicab stand.  Tom Crawford also reviewed a memo and comments sent to the Board in August 2009 from the DDA and the Downtown/State Street Association.  Three areas were reviewed at the time:  South Main between Liberty and William Street, Maynard, and South University and Church.  Mr. Crawford said that comments from the DDA stated that there would be a tremendous loss in revenue and the taxicab stands currently used are the most profitable.  They also felt that if a taxicab stand is located near a coffee shop, we would have issues with people parking illegally which would generate negative feedback when they receive tickets.  An alternative would be for taxicabs to purchase loading zone permits.  State Street Area Association said they felt the current taxicab stands are well utilized.  Parking enforcement was concern about confusion of a dual purpose parking (loading during the day and taxi stand or other parking at night).  With the information gathered, staff recommended denial of additional taxi stands at that time.
The DDA presented to council at a meeting on Monday, April 19, 2010, ideas on how to change parking in the city.  They stated that we should review taxicab stands and put them in front of the bars and restaurant.  But they also wanted to be sure there would be places for people to park for shopping and to utilize other businesses in the area.  Mr. Crawford said that DDA’s comments were the opposite of what was stated in August 2009.  It appears that some work will be done in the future in this initiative.  DDA’s report was well received by council
The Board asked Tom to check the statement made saying that it is illegal to hail a cab in the city.

Mr. Kunselman moved to inform DDA of the double parking and taxicab stand issue brought before the Board and request DDA to address the matter.  Mr. Chapman seconded.  The motion passed.
PUBLIC COMMENTARY
Mr. Kunselman asked that public commentary be added at the beginning and end of the meeting.  
John Etter commented on regulation of cabs.  Mr. Etter stated that he and Dave Reid of Select Ride has been trying for years to put barriers to entry into the Ann Arbor market.  Currently the barriers are minimal, i.e. low car standards, low fees, no organization, etc. which results in an over supply of cabs.  

Tom Crawford stated that part of Mr. Etter’s past comments resulted in a change to the Ordinance for full service taxicabs which was recently adopted.  Sarah Singleton stated that staff has talked with the city’s attorney’s office regarding regulating the number of cab we have in the city.  Staff was informed that the city cannot constrain competition.  Mr. Crawford stated that over the years, we have not been over the number of cabs required for the city’s population.
Mr. Etter disagreed with constraining competition.  He stated that cities all over the country have put this rule in place.

Michigan Green Cabs 

Tim and Jon Tobias introduced themselves as a new cab company, Michigan Green Cab.  Tim Tobis said that their company was started two years ago in Oakland County and now has a business license in Washtenaw County.  Michigan Green Cab is a 24/7 company with 24 hour dispatch and run all 2009 vehicles.  They are based in Ann Arbor and have a very professional business model and a commitment to servicing the Ann Arbor community.  They currently have two cabs in Ann Arbor.  Jon Tobias said that their vehicles are hybrids which are environmentally friendly and good on fuel.  Their customers are by appointment and the vehicles are equipped with global positioning and consider very high tech. 
Other Business
ADJOURNMENT

Stephen Kunselman moved to adjourn the meeting, supported by Doug Chapman.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 a.m.
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